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Operations Committee Minutes 

April 27, 2025 
5:00 pm Building 6 Warrior Room 

Attendees:  Mr. Allen, Mr. Crum, Mr. Newton, Mrs. Wells, Ms. Jaramillo, Mrs. Spence, Mr. Ludwig. 
  

I. Guest Comments 
None 

II. Operations Update 
Mr. Ludwig presented handout. The new accessible ramps for the stage were installed and tested. 
Mr. Ludwig built storage carts for the ramps to more easily transport them. Stage and ramps are 
currently set up in the gymnasium. The DJ for prom will be set up on the stage for the night.   
LED lighting upgrades are complete in both building 2 and 6 mechanical spaces.  
Grounds care is well underway with summer help. Mike Francis, bus driver, is now helping mow 
between routes. This allows areas away from the schools to be mowed during the day and around 
the schools are taken care of after school hours. 
Landscaping around the buildings were freshened up with new mulch over spring break.  Large 
rocks were installed at the elementary island to prevent drivers from driving through the grass.  
Stage arch is completed and ready to be used.  
New racking was installed at the old football concession stand for storage of football gear. 
Common’s area furniture cleaning was completed over spring break.  
Summer list has been made and is being added to for the department. 
 

III. Transportation Update 
Mrs. Jaramillo not present  
Implementation of the new routing software has gone well.   
Replacement of the engine for the dump truck is expected to be completed next week. Main use 
for the truck wilk be transportation turnarounds and the mechanics will be tasked with maintaining 
them. 

 
IV. Athletic Update 

Shadow box update: Mr. Harold is still waiting a couple of jersey to compete. Once done they will 
be installed. 
Facility Use and Care guide is still being reviewed by administrators. 

V. Old Business 
Archery Building – Mr. Newton met with Wolf Creek Construction to discuss options. A new 
meeting is scheduled for Monday and the hope is to get a new proposal. 
Health Care Facility – Progress meeting was held today. Plumbing inspection is expected tomorrow. 
Sanitary is completed. Project is running smoothly with onsite contractors working together. Dust 
control has been an issue, not much can be done. The issue should resolve once concrete grinding 
is completed.   
MS gym painting will get done over the summer.  



 
 

 

The district has received a quote for new asphalt project behind building 6. This will include 
expanding parking, paving the driveway to baseball and softball. Athletic boosters are interested in 
providing up to half the cost.  
Mr. Crum brought up the topic of science storage for the middle school 5th and 6th grades. He 
noted we completed the addition of storage for the 7th and 8th grade science rooms but have not 
moved forward with 5th and 6th. He would like to keep this on the radar.  
 

VI. New Business 
The district has received a quote for new asphalt project behind building 6. This will include 
expanding parking, paving the driveway to baseball and softball. Athletic boosters are interested in 
providing up to half the cost.  
Boiler and Chiller preventive maintenance contracts were discussed. Mrs. Wells would like to look 
into this further. It is possible the work will need to be put out to bid. 
Cameras and access controls are being looked into by the IT department. 
 

VII. Presentation/discussion of monthly safety topic by staff 
None 

VIII. Additional comments before adjourning 
 
Adjourned at 5:32 PM. Next Meeting May 22, 2025 5:00PM in the Warrior Room 
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